
Online Information

https://www.ribmountainbowmen.com/

https://www.facebook.com/Ribmountainbowmen/?ref=py_c

Bowbunk
Attendees: Tom Bartz, Lindsay Kalenske, Barb Teske, Aaron Copenhaver, Arick Bushar, 
John Schepp, Marcell Wieloch, Tim Woller, Paul Schliepp, Paul Shore, Stacey Teske, Mike 
Dellenbach, Tony Heil, Liz Woodward, Marisa Graveen

Excused Absence: Frank Copenhaver, Erin Witucki, Rich McCullough

Guests: Ray Lundquist, Corey Schalow

Tom Bartz president called meeting at 7:00 PM CST to order followed by the pledge of alle-
giance

Secretary Report: A motion was made by Marcell Wieloch to accept the secretary’s report 
as distributed, seconded by Paul Shore, motion carried

Treasurer Report: Tom received email from Erin and she will put together the financials to the 
board.

March 9, 2021

2021
Board Meetings

at 7:00 PM

Open to all members

Second Tuesday 
each month

http://www.ribmountainbowmen.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Ribmountainbowmen/?ref=py_c


Old Business
•	 Update on membership sales - Erin sent to Dan a list of new members to Dan and will 	

get out is the board.  There was confusion as to the new code for the door.  Be sure if 		
selling the memberships, you are giving them the new code and the bumper stickers.

 
•	 Building committee update (plans, members, grant writing) : Arick Bushar has been 		

talking with Lindsey.
•	 Members of the building committee: Ray Lundquist, Paul Shore, Aaron Copenhaver, 

	 Lindsey Kalenske, Mike Dellenbach, Tim Woller, Rich McCullough, Ron Hoppe
 
	 The fix has taken place on the wall of indoor range Aaron Copenhaver and his son 
	 Zander removed drywall and cleaned the on the wall is replaced it was only on the dry 	
	 wood. He cleaned the wans coating and put back on the wall. He went around and 		
	 patched up holes in the wall and thinks we should paint.

	 Upcoming work parties
	 3/20/21 9:00 AM Outdoor work party to clean up range chair Aaron Copenhaver. 
	 4/3/21 9:00 AM Outdoor and inside work party to clean up range and to work on 
	 bunkers and possibly paint the indoor range walls.   chair Aaron Copenhaver 
 
	 Aaron Copenhaver still working on getting another estimate on the range floor.
 
	 Reminder that we will take new nominees for board/officers/ Annual meeting

Officer Positions:

President Tom Bartz Undecided if will re-run

Vice President Lindsay Kalenske Will re-run

Secretary Barb Teske Will re-run

Treasurer Erin Witucki Will re-run

2021 Board member terms expiring 2021:

Arick Bushar - need update if willing to rerun if someone interested, he is willing to step down 
and still be on building committee
Aaron Copenhaver - willing to rerun 
Marisa Graveen - willing to rerun
Paul Shore - willing to rerun
Marcel Wieloch - willing to rerun
 
**If any members are interested in running for a board position please submit your name to 
Tom Bartz and be present at the annual meeting when elections will be held on 4/21/21 7:00 
PM CST all running must be present**

Interested in running received to date - Corey Schalow, Ray Lundquist, Joshua Pearson
 
We encourage members to the annual meeting to vote for future officer and board member 
positions.  Please bring a mask and wear if attendance is high for your safety.
 

•	 How are the gun raffle tickets selling - Marcell has 12 tickets left and Mike has 15 left. 
We cannot sell any tickets after 4/11/21 unless on the day of the raffle party.



New Business:
•	 Raffle party postponed until June 6th John made motion to move the party to 6/6/21 Stacey 

Teske 2nd, motion carried. John Schepp called to rent 650.00 and 850.00 they set up and they 
take it down. Tim Woeller called Rocky Rocco can by for $2.00 per slice he said would need 
about 300 and they said would not be a problem.  Give a ticket as they walk in for a slice of 
pizza.  We can serve the beer out of the trailer outside.  Arick Bushar said we need to investi-
gate our speaker system to be sure loud enough for outside. 

 
•	 Summer BSG - willing to start promoting our event now, can be as big as we want.  People seem 

anxious to get out and do things.  Tony said will need to consider running both and try to run 
every other line indoors as well. 

 
•	 Event updates:
o	 Raffle Party - 6/6/21 
o	 Annual meeting - April 21
o	 Honor Flight shoot - June 12 & 13 - Ross Witucki
o	 Summer BSG - July 24 & 25th - Tony Heil
o	 Traditional Shoot - August 7 & 8 - Sonja Gasper & Rich McCullough
 
 
•	 Advertisement - Stickers, patches and pins Lindsey Kalenske made a motion to give away at 

shoots and to members the board will distribute. At the shoot try to give information for Face-
book page the stickers, patches and pins Tim Woller 2nd, motion carried 

 
•	 To redo the lights in range and change LED and or new fixtures Mike Dellenbach the price was 

$2600.00 retrofitting was $1800.00 this is just the materials.  If we get the equipment and Mike 
can install them. He needs to look into the tax deductions and bring back that updated price. 
Mike said the retrofit would be the better option so would not have to do all new wiring.  He 
will bring updates to the next meeting. 

 
•	 Paper targets - Lindsey Kalenske called Bow Hunter Super Store was best price for prices on 

1000 $.30 each maple leaf 5 spot targets as we need for BSG and 500 $.65 of the Vegas targets. 
He will investigate the tax deductions as well due to 501C3.  Tony Heil made a motion to pur-
chase them and Paul Shore 2nd, motion carried.

 
•	 Bunkers - Lindsey Kalenske received Rhinehart The Wall would cost $10,000.00 & Cardboard 

replacement is $3000.00.  When we have a work party before more comes in then, the last time 
all were changed so we can move the cardboard around in the bunker.  Aaron Copenhaver will 
discuss with Frank Copenhaver and work on getting replacement cardboard.  Tim Woeller got 
some belts to put on the backs as discussed last month.

 
•	 Corey Schalow was approached by committee member of a church and every year they have 

a Wild Game Feed.  Would we be able to set up a 2 lane shooting range with genesis 5/1/21 4 
hours on a Saturday afternoon, usually about 40-50 kids.  This is held on a soccer field.   We 
need to put up a net like we do for heritage days. Would like permission to use equipment and 
Corey will run it and if interested in volunteering for work hours. If volunteer, you do get food 
as well at event.  John Schepp made motion for Corey to be able to use equipment, Liz Wood-
ward 2nd, motion carried.

•	 Outdoor Range - Some of the bails need to be replaced we need to investigate getting these 
replaced.  When Frank Coppenhaver is back, he can get us prices to have them replaced.

Stacey Teske made motion to adjourn Lindsey Kalenske seconded. Motion carried.



Help Spread the Word About RMB

 It’s often said that Rib Mountain Bowmen is Central Wisconsin’s best kept secret. The 
 majority of archers and bowhunters in the area are unaware of us and the fantastic
 facility that we have. If we want to grow the membership, which is necessary if we intend
 to remodel or rebuild, we have to let others know about us. Two of our members just made
 it easier to do that. Ron Hoppe saw to it that RMB has some great “advertising” materials
 featuring our classic logo. There is a large, colorful bumper sticker for EVERY vehicle that
 you own; a round, vinyl sticker for your car, ATV, coffee mug, bow case, water jug, etc.; a 
 handsome, enameled pin for your cap, quiver or lapel; and a bright, new embroidered cloth
 patch for your back pack and clothing. Hopefully, these items will serve as conversation
 starters regarding our club. Once you have their attention, offer them an attractive brochure
 containing complete information regarding RMB, compiled and designed by Frank
 Copenhaver. (Be sure to have two or three of these in your glove compartment and bow
 case at ALL times!) LET’S ALL SPREAD THE WORD !!!



Leagues

•	 Monday Night league is going well John Schepp did not report on money made to date 
however it is going well by running by committee/shifts. We are shooting 3D targets no brush 
and is $6.00 per night. If anyone is interested come on down on Monday night and get in some 
shooting and fun

Spot League: Feb.8th

		  Masks encouraged to be worn when not actively shooting

Summer 3D League: June 7th, 2021

Upcoming Events

Raffle party: June 6, 2021

Annual Meeting: April 21st 

Summer Badger State Games: July 24 & 25th - Tony Heil

HHA USA 3D Honor Flight Shoot: June 12-13 - Ross Witucki
		  https://www.hhausa.org/

Summer Traditional Shoot: August 7 & 8 - Sonja Gasper & Rich McCullough

https://www.hhausa.org/


Club Officers
President:	 Tom Bartz
Hours Chair	 715-675-2426

Vice-President:	 Lindsay Kalenske
	 715-693-2263

Secretary:	 Barb Teske
	 715-551-0069

Treasurer:	 Erin Witucki
	 608-628-3716

Board Members
Arick Bushar (21)	 715-212-7888

Aaron Copenhaver (21)	 715-846-1519

Frank Copenhaver (22)	 715-675-2238

Mike Dellenbach (23)	 715-297-5856

Sonja Gasper	 715-212-3544
(Past President)

Marisa Graveen (21)	 715-581-1483

Tony Heil (23)	 715-297-7555

Rich McCullough (22)	 715-302-1049

John Shepp (22)	 715-393-5270

Paul Schleipp (23)	 920-427-4152

Paul Shore (21)	 715-675-6757

Stacy Teske (22)	 715-551-1968

Marcel Wieloch (21)	 715-693-4449

Tim Woller (23)	 715-574-1787

Liz Woodward (22)	 715-393-7054

New Contact for Bowbunk
Marisa Graveen
margrav17@yahoo.com

Membership Chair

Ross Witucki	 715-218-9916
rmbmembership@yahoo.com

Location:
• Approximate 2 miles north of Wausau taking

	 Hwy 51

• From Hwy. 51 take Exit 197

• Go West on Cty. WW, 1/2 miles

• Turn right, North on 32nd Ave

• Keep going and it turns into Hillcrest

• Keep going and it turns into 28th Ave

• Approximately 1 mile on 28th Ave you

	 come to Julip Drive; turn right and follow

	 into Rib Mountain Bowmen parking lot

• 2385 Julip Drive, Wausau, WI 54401

Location Coordinates:
Lat:	 45.04579	 N
Long:	89.66592	 W


